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GUDSTJENESTER 
SERVICES BEGIN AT 10:30AM 

UNLESS OTHERWISE INDICATED 

March 12th 2nd Sunday of Lent 

NB: Daylight Saving Matt 15,21-28 

Time begins The Canaanite Woman 
 

March 19th 3rd Sunday of Lent 

 Luke 11:14-28 

 Beelzebub 
 

March 26th Mid-Lent Sunday 

 John 6:1-15  

 The Loaves 
 

April 2nd Annunciation Sunday 

 Luke 1:26-38 

 Mary and Gabriel 

 Music Sunday: Singer Wendy Dobson 

 During the Service: Children’s Hour 
 

April 9th Palm Sunday 

 Matt 21:1-9  

 Jerusalem 

 During the service: Children’s Hour 

 After the Service: Youth Stage Presentation and  

 fundraising for Canadian Lutheran World Relief 
 

April 13th Maundy Thursday 

NB: 12:30pm Matt 26:17-30  

 The Supper 
 

April 14th Good Friday  

 Mark 15:20-39  

 The Crucifixion 
 

April 16th Easter Sunday  

 Mark 16:1-8  

 The Empty Tomb 
 

April 23rd 1st Sunday after Easter 

 John 20:19-31 

 Thomas 
 

April 30th 2nd Sunday after Easter 

 John 10:11-16  

 The Shepherd 
 

May 7th 3rd Sunday after Easter 

 Confirmation 

 Music Sunday: Phillip Christoffersen on Piano 
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ALMANAK  

Wednesday March 8th 7:00pm Bible Study at the Rectory: 

  Galatians (see pg. 4) 
 

Friday March 10th 7:30pm Folkdancing in the Royal Hall 
 

Saturday March 11th 12:30pm Opera: A Profile of Pavarotti 

  (see pg. 4) 
 

Thursday March 16th 12:30pm GAC meeting (see pg. 6) 
 

Friday March 24th 7:00pm Salmesangaften at the Rectory 

  (see pg. 9) 
 

Friday March 24th 7:30pm Folkdancing in the Royal Hall 
 

Saturday March 25th NB: 1:00pm Movie Afternoon (see pg. 14) 
 

Thursday March 30th 12:30pm GAC meeting (see pg. 6) 
 

Friday March 31st 7:30pm Folkdancing in the Royal Hall 
 

Friday April 7th 7:30pm Folkdancing in the Royal Hall 
 

Wednesday April 12th 7:00pm Bible Study at the Rectory: 

  Romans (see pg. 4) 
 

Thursday April 13th 12:30pm GAC meeting (see pg. 6) 
 

Friday April 21st 7:30pm Folkdancing in the Royal Hall 
 

Saturday April 22 6:00pm Royal Dinner (see pg. 7) 
 

Friday April 28th 7:00pm Salmesangaften at the Rectory 

  (see pg. 9) 
 

Friday April 28th 7:30pm Folkdancing in the Royal Hall 
 

Saturday April 29th 2:00pm Movie Afternoon (see pg. 14) 
 

Saturday April 29th 2:00pm Ontario Region, Federation 

  Meeting at Sunset Villa 
 

Thursday May 4th 12:30pm GAC meeting (see pg. 6) 

CHURCH CAFÉ: All Tuesdays at 12 noon 

FOR YOUR CALENDAR: 
 

Saturday May 13th 11:00am Spring Bazaar 
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THE OPERA SERIES: 

A PROFILE OF PAVAROTTI 

Was Luciano Pavarotti really as good as his reputation suggests? Yes!  

He dominated the world of Italian opera for four decades (1960 – 2000). His 

outstanding diction, ease of vocal production and gregarious personality made 

him a favourite, not only of opera cognoscenti, but also of the general public. 

His partnership with Dame Joan Sutherland produced several CDs and DVDs 

which have become standards of the repertoire. Less successful was his attempt 

to become a Hollywood star. 

We will review his career and sample some of his most brilliant roles with a  

series of video excerpts. 
 

SATURDAY MARCH 11th at 12:30pm 

OUR LECTURER: Iain Scott is the ultimate opera expert! He is heading opera 

appreciation courses, leading opera tours, and offering opera guides, just to 

name a few! 

ADMISSION: $25, which includes a delicious lunch cooked by John Uffe 

PS: Please call or e-mail John if you are planning on participating: 

johnuffe@hotmail.com / 416-424-1370 

BIBLE STUDY GROUP 
This is not a closed group! We welcome newcomers. We meet the second 

Wednesday of the month at the Rectory at 7:00pm (except in May).  

The schedule is as follows: March 8th: Galatians; April 12th: Romans 

In May we take a break to read Emmanuel Carrère, The Kingdom.  

We then meet again on June 14th to discuss the book. I have ordered ten copies 

which I expect to have around the middle of March. You can pick up a copy on 

a Sunday at the church, or on April 12th. The book is $40. It’s 400 pages. If you 

pay by check, please make it out to the church. 

The editor writes: 

The sensational international bestseller: an epic novel telling the story of Christi-

anity as it has never been told before 

Corinth, ancient Greece, two thousand years ago. An itinerant preacher, poor, 

wracked by illness, tells the story of a prophet who was crucified in Judea, who 

came back from the dead, and whose return is a sign of something enormous. 

Like a contagion, the story will spread over the city, the country and, eventually, 

the world. Emmanuel Carrère's astonishing historical epic tells the story of the 

mysterious beginnings of Christianity, bringing to life a distant, primeval past of 

strange sects, apocalyptic beliefs and political turmoil. In doing so Carrère, once 

himself a fervent believer, questions his own faith, asks why we believe in resur-

rection, and what it means. The Kingdom is his masterpiece.  

Pastor Kenneth 
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BAZAAR: SATURDAY MAY 13th 
Do let your friends know that our famous Spring Bazaar will not be held until 

Saturday May 13th this year. 

You have time to gather items that the bazaar might need. Do you perhaps have 

a Danish figurine you could spare? Check with your friends and see if they have 

things they can donate. Our many booths are always in need of new items. With 

a lot of hard work our White Elephant sales people make over $1,000 for our 

church. Our Silent Auction will welcome your donations. Perhaps a visiting 

friend will bring something from Denmark? Only with the help of all can we 

once again have a successful bazaar. 
 

DANISH IMPORTS - EARLY SALES 
Many of your favourite treats from Denmark have been ordered for the Danish 

Imports’ Booth. Once our goods arrive we are planning on setting up the booth 

and will be open for business during our various meetings. Some of the delicious 

food items will be for sale before Easter. For your Easter lunch we have  

tartelleter, fiskeboller, makrel i tomat, rugbrød etc. Licorice and other candy will 

also be on sale for the family and for hostess gifts. 

YOUTH STAGE PRESENTATION  
Come and hear our youth tell about needy children around the world and how 

we all can share some of what we have, as well as share the Christian Message 

with others.  

The young people and their families will be making lunch, decorating tables and 

then presenting their ideas on stage. Donations made in the Church Hall that 

day will be sent to C.L.W. R. - Canadian Lutheran World Relief. 

In order to make this 

undertaking a success we will 

need many children and young 

people at Children’s Hour on 

Sunday April 2nd and also of 

course on Sunday April 9th, 

Palm Sunday.  

We look forward to seeing many 

people at church Palm Sunday as 

support for our youth. 

Liselotte 

CHILDRENõS HOUR 
As attendance has been difficult for families in the new year, we are not planning 

Children’s Hour in March but hoping to see many (including Lucia 

participants!!) come  on April 2nd and April 9th. 

Have a good March Break, boys and girls!    

Liselotte, Christine, Emily and Julia. 
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GOLDEN AGE 

CLUB 

Thank you for the great turnout at our general meeting.  Borg and Signe stepped 

down but the remainder of the board agreed to stay on for another year.  Thank 

you for all your hard work, it is appreciated. 

Johannes is busy arranging speakers and entertainment for this year.  

If you have any ideas please speak with Johannes. 

We thank Gunner, Ingrid, Ole and Hanne for the wonderful Valentine’s Day 

entertainment. It was great music.   

Looking forward to seeing you at the luncheons.                                             

Lilly 

GOLDEN AGE CLUB PROGRAMME: 
 

March 16th:  Johanne Mercer, a public health nurse, will talk about seniors’ 

  health, and falls prevention. 

March 30th:  "Why did you come to Canada?" 

April 13th:  Maundy Thursday Church Service 

May 4th:  “Laughter Yoga" by presenters Charlene Marshall and  

  Adriana Caggiano 

GREETINGS FROM GRIMSBY 
While I am writing this we are enjoying the sunshine from a blue sky. Could 

spring be here in February already? We dare not hope so – but high 

temperatures  for the season tell us it is true. At least for a couple of days.  

Anyway, spring  will arrive, and in Grimsby we are prepared for the usual 

activities  including Frikadelle/ Bingo on March 12th; Welcome Spring on May 

6th; not to mention our Friendship Club  and Parish circle. 

Our Movie Club shows the Danish Series  ” Krøninken” and we enjoy – some 

of us again - meeting  ”Ida og Erik, ” ”Palle og Søs” not to mention ”Karen og 

Børge” and all the other characters . It is a wonderful trip back to the time we all 

remember. 

As the Grimsby’s  pastor  I  am still new in office. Still learning,  Merete and I  

feel more and more at home .  To live among Danish Canadians  is not a new  

experience to us, and we  enjoy  being a part of  the congregation  here. 

Our life will soon be coloured by  – we have heard – the wonderfull landscape 

around us, green vines and blooming fruit trees  while  the coming seasons  

congregation-life unfolds with church services and  the season-events. 

We wish everybody in the Toronto Congregation a wonderful Easter-time. 

Pastor Claus 
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MȈǲU: 
ÖR˛yʨʕ Sʨlaʋ× 

Bɫeʏ Tˏnɩˏʿl˛˔ʘ D˔˚ɶˏʞ 
Ciˢr˛nˑr˛maɮʍ 

Cᴕɭɫʍ 

Price per person $30 
Children/Students $20 

Wine, beer and soft drinks available 

Please order tickets:  
by calling Jannie Decoste (905-272-4631) or 

Pastor Kenneth (416-222-2494) 
By April 16th latest 

 

(please note that this event is very likely to sell out, so book 
your tickets early to avoid disappointment!)  

Saturday April 22nd  
at 6 pm 

ROYAL  
DINNER  

Entertainment  
and 

Speeches 
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Whenever Easter comes, I am in 

trouble. First, the resurrection  

account, then all the strange, wonder-

ful, impenetrable readings from John 

for six Sundays after Easter. With 

Jesus saying utterly incomprehensible 

things to his disciples. What does it 

all mean? How should we interpret 

it? Pin it down? As the minister, I am 

supposed to know. 

It’s a problem here that we have cut 

the gospels up in small pieces. We 

get a nugget every Sunday. We scruti-

nize it for fifteen minutes while we 

lose any sense of the text as a whole. 

What impact the story as a whole 

might have on us. I have tried to 

compensate for that in our Bible 

study group.  

In the autumn we read Mark, Mat-

thew, and Luke. In January, we read 

John. Preparing for these evenings 

have been a great experience. Espe-

cially John. I never cared much for 

John. He was the obstacle between 

Easter and Pentecost. The great pur-

veyor of high theology in the New 

Testament. But then I read John. 

Not snippets of John, but John. And 

I discovered something else. True, 

John is very theological, and his 

Christ is not very down to earth. He 

always speaks about himself. He 

speaks like the Lord Yahweh in the 

Old Testament. ‘I am’, he says, as 

God said to Moses from the burning 

bush. Jesus is more clearly God in 

John than he is in any of the other 

gospels. Yet John is also the only 

gospel where Jesus calls his disciples 

‘friends’. He weeps for Lazarus. In 

some ways we get closer to him than 

in Mark, Matthew, or Luke. And the 

story is much more seamless. It is 

beautifully crafted with many strong 

scenes. You actually want to read on. 

I had never thought I would feel that 

way about John. 

In that, John resembles Acts. Acts 

provides the other New Testament 

readings between Easter and Pente-

cost. We read the whole book in our 

study group in February. Again, I was 

surprised to experience the text in its 

entirety. Luke is a master storyteller, 

and, in Acts, he is much more at ease 

than in his gospel. He is not as lim-

ited by his sources, he can write a 

much more unified story. It is an 

upbeat story, with miracles, dreams, 

and visions. Time and again, the 

apostles are imprisoned, then achieve 

to break out of prison assisted by 

angels. There is even humour. Peter 

has just escaped from prison. He 

runs home to be with the others. He 

knocks at the door. A young girl  

inside asks who is there. When she 

hears it is Peter, she runs upstairs to 

tell the others and forgets to open the 

door. The others are incredulous. It 

must be his angel! All the while Peter 

is outside in the night knocking on 

the door. Or read the last few chap-

ters that relate Paul’s dramatic sea 

journey from Palestine to Rome. 

They shipwreck on an unknown is-

land. They have to swim to get 

ashore. Fortunately, the inhabitants 

of the island are friendly, and they 

are welcomed by its ruler. It might 

have been the voyage of the Bounty, 

and the island might have been Tahi-

ti. We are almost disappointed when 

Paul finally reaches such an un-exotic 

destination as Rome where everyone 

already knows him. 

PASTOR'S CORNER 
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I have learned something from these 

stories. Ministers usually ask about 

the meaning of a story. How to inter-

pret it. They need something to say 

on the pulpit. The resurrection often 

becomes a metaphor for spring or of 

rebirth of some kind. The texts from 

John are laboured to give up their 

meaning. But it may all be a mistake. 

John and Acts are stories. Every 

piece of them is not supposed to 

harbour the whole truth about hu-

man existence. They are comparable 

to works of art. Reading them, we 

may be inspired by what the Ameri-

can critic Susan Sontag writes.  

A work of art, she says, doesn’t mean 

anything. It is something. It may have 

an effect, an impact, a function. But it 

cannot be reduced to something else, 

like its true ‘meaning’. That is bad 

news for the preacher. It doesn’t tell 

me what to say on Easter Sunday or 

on any of the Sundays after Easter. 

But it is also encouraging. The stories 

are more than the meanings that I or 

any of my colleagues may be able to 

extract from them on a given Sunday. 

That is how they are able to continue 

fascinating us. 

 

Pastor Kenneth 

COME TO SALMESANGSAFTEN ! 
Kom, mægtig englehær, lys Herrens ro og fred 

på sjæl og legem, og hvad mer mig kommer ved! 
Gak, ormesæk, og sov! Gud skal i morgen dig 

vække her, 
men siden der 
til liv evindelig. 

 

That is the last verse of a great evening hymn by the great Danish hymn-writer 

Thomas Kingo. Unfortunately, we never have the chance to sing it. All the great-

ness notwithstanding. Because it’s an evening hymn. That is why we are having 

two salmesangsaftener this spring (untranslatable; I guess the closest expression 

in English would be evenings-where-we-come-together-to-sing-hymns).  

We will meet at 7:00 pm at the Rectory on: 

Friday, March 24th, and  

Friday, April 28. 

The theme of the first evening will be: Danish evening hymns. The theme of the 

second evening will be: Newer Danish hymns.  

I will tell a little bit about the authors and the texts, and Rikke will talk about the 

tunes and accompany us on the piano.  

There will also be coffee and tea and perhaps even cake. Everyone is welcome! 
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“Spring is in the air.” That’s an easy 

observation when it is sunny and 17C 

outside. What a pleasant surprise 

from Mother Nature.  But it is still 

February – and in Canada – so winter 

is not over with yet. However, the 

good news is that spring is not far 

away. Just like our church and the 

various activities we have – we are not 

far away either. We started the year 

with our Queen’s message and cele-

bratory toast.  Other special events 

included the popular “Badehotellet” 

movie afternoons, a growing group 

enjoying the Iain Scott Opera series, 

and a warming Soup Sunday. We 

had a good crowd of children and 

parents for the Fastelavn Family ser-

vice complete with costumes, barrel 

bashing, and a tasty pasta lunch. Our 

usual weekly activity groups were also 

in full swing. 

In the coming months we look for-

ward to our Music Sundays, AGM, 

more Opera and movie afternoon 

presentations, the holy days of East-

er, and the annual Royal Dinner. 

These and our regular activities 

(Sunday services, Church Café, Gold-

en Age Club, Bible Study, and Folk 

Dancing) all involve participation – 

so please join us. There is plenty to 

choose from, and if you do partici-

pate, you will be glad you did. Just 

ask those who do this on a regular 

basis. 

The AGM is on Sunday March 5th, 

and we hope you will join us. A re-

view of the past year and an outlook 

for the new one will be presented. 

There will also be updates about the 

church’s incorporation progress, as 

well as an important introduction of 

the new “60 for 60” fundraising plan. 

This is a special year for this congre-

gation, and we need your help to 

make it a success. It goes without 

saying that these are important mat-

ters for our members to be part of. 

Please see more details in other parts 

of this newsletter.  

The Royal Dinner on Saturday April 

22nd promises to be another exciting 

event for you to enjoy. A full course 

roast beef dinner, music and songs, 

guest speaker, and entertainment – 

what more could you ask for – and 

only $30 per person. Please sign up 

early as we usually have a full house.    

I have noticed a pleasant change in 

the sign-up list for Sunday coffee. 

The confirmation parents as well as 

some regular members have added 

their names to the list. Thank you for 

this help. This gives the board a 

much needed break and is very 

much appreciated. We are all volun-

teers, and the more that help out, the 

easier it is for everyone.  

This is your church and we are here 

for you – but we need you to take an 

active part in it. The board and group 

leaders all work very hard to provide 

the various activities and events for 

you. Everyone is welcome to be part 

of our activities. Come and share in 

the benefits of our wonderful church. 

Happy early spring! 

Sune Overgaard 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
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ò60 for 60ó  

- Are You In? 
We have just completed a major renovation of 

the church thanks to a very generous estate gift.  

We found out that upgrading a building after 50 long years is not easy 

– and is very expensive. As a result we had to pull back several of the 

choices on our original wish list. The remaining items on this list 

(posted in the Royal Hall) are estimated to cost about $250,000. From this list 

we have pulled out the items that have the highest priority – Sanctuary and 

Chancel carpeting, ceiling fans, Library spruce up, exterior painting of Church 

and tower – which total about $60,000. However, we need to raise these funds in 

order to proceed, and this time it is our turn to do the  

fundraising.  

We did this before with our kitchen project and had great success in reaching 

that goal. There was an air of excitement and joy at working together to take on 

that challenge. This is what we want to do again. And since we are celebrating 

the congregation’s 60th anniversary this year – we felt it was a great opportunity 

to initiate this fundraising plan to finish the face lift of the church in time for the 

big celebration later this fall. Our goal is to raise $60,000 for our 60th anniver-

sary, and we hope our slogan “60 for 60 – are you in?” will encourage the partici-

pation and support needed to accomplish this goal. 

We are aware that it will take lots of effort and contributions to make this a  

success. There will be several special events and sales and other opportunities to 

participate in. As well, we are launching a special part of the “60 for 60” program 

where we ask each of you to donate $60. This can be for yourself, or for some-

one in your family, a special birthday or anniversary, or for any other reason that 

you wish to commemorate. We will put your name on our “60 for 60” list and 

present it later in the year. The purpose here is to raise these funds one way or 

another – and we cannot do it without your support. We also welcome any  

fundraising ideas you may have which will help focus on making this project a 

success. 

We have a beautiful church and meeting facility here, and many ways for you to 

enjoy and benefit from it.  Whether you are a regular participant or an occasion-

al visitor, we still need your help as this church is here for all of you.  

Please keep this in mind as we ask for your generous support.  

  

So: “60 for 60” – Are You In? 

FROM THE FOLKDANCERS 
The Folkdancers dance most Friday nights right here at the 

Church, in the “Royal Hall”. We start at 7:30 pm and dance to 

10pm (with a coffee break).                  

www.danishfolkdancers.ca    email:  info@danishfolkdancers.ca 

http://www.danishfolkdancers.ca
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DANISH HERITAGE SEMINAR 

ONTARIO REGION SPRING MEETING 

The theme of the 2017 seminar will be ”A Celebration of Anniversaries” and 

the ”Højskole” leader will be Pastor Charlotte Berg from Calgary.  

The seminar runs from Monday May 29th until Saturday June 3rd and will be 

taking place at The Windtower Lodge and Suites in scenic Canmore, Alberta. 

The seminar promises to be an educational, inspiring and fun filled week for all.  

Brochures are available at the church - or contact Liselotte. 

If you wish to hear about this year’s conference in Alberta, hosted partly at the 

Danish Canadian National Museum, Alberta or would like to hear more about 

the Heritage Seminar do try to attend the meeting held at 2:00pm. at Sunset 

Villa on Saturday April 29th. Reports will be heard from the various Danish 

associations in Ontario as well.  All are very welcome. 

MUSIC SUNDAYS 

With April comes Easter, and lots of extra services and music. The repertoire 

for organ at this time of year is huge, and I look forward to diving into it. 

Hope you will enjoy it! I especially love the sacred music for the Passion, I find 

that it brings me deep within. Music Sunday is April 2nd, and singer Wendy 

Dobson will come sing for us. Most of you should know her by now. I remem-

ber how her interpretation of Climb Every Mountain brought tears to many 

eyes.  

May 7th is confirmation, and our past confirmand Phillip Christoffersen will play 

the piano. At the moment Phillip is preparing for some high level exams on the 

piano, and I think he will share some of the pieces he is working on with us. 

Phillip is a very talented musician, and I look forward to hearing him again.  

Rikke 

THE CHOIR 
Please remember that the choir is meeting once in awhile - some Tuesdays, 

some Saturdays -  practicing and preparing songs for entertainment downstairs.  

Everyone is welcome to join.  

Please contact Rikke for more info (ajamonia@hotmail.com)    

 

Krist stod op af døde 

i påske-morgenrøde! 

Thi synger lydt og sjæleglad 

hans menighed i allen stad: 

Ære være Gud i det høje! 
 

 

Krist stod op af døde, 

i Himlen vi ham møde! 

Thi synger lydt og sjæleglad 

hans menighed i allen stad: 

Ære være Gud i det høje! 
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“When the Sabbath was over, Mary of Magdala, Mary the mother of James, and 

Salome, bought spices with which to go and anoint him. And very early in the 

morning on the first day of the week they went to the tomb when the sun had 

risen. 

They had been saying to one another, ‘Who will roll away the stone for us from 

the entrance to the tomb?’ But when they looked they saw that the stone – which 

was very big – had already been rolled back. On entering the tomb they saw a 

young man in a white robe seated on the right-hand side, and they were struck 

with amazement. But he said to them, ‘There is no need to be so amazed. You 

are looking for Jesus of Nazareth, who was crucified: he has risen, he is not here. 

See, here is the place where they laid him. But you must go and tell his disciples 

and Peter, “He is going ahead of you to Galilee; that is where you will see him, 

just as he told you.”’ And the women came out and ran away from the tomb 

because they were frightened out of their wits; and they said nothing to anyone, 

for they were afraid”. Mark 16:1-8. 

That is the ending of Mark. But it is the beginning of Christianity. At the begin-

ning lies a mystery. We don’t know many details about what happened and 

Mark is careful to leave the mystery intact. But we know for certain that Jesus’ 

disciples came to believe that he had risen from the dead. Paul says they all saw 

him, that 500 people saw him at once. Whenever we are inclined to think that 

Christianity is centred on death and sacrifice, we should remember that. In the 

beginning was not the sacrifice but the resurrection. Not a shortage of life but an 

excess of life. Not a commandment but a gift. 

Glædelig påske!                                                                             Pastor Kenneth 

PÅSKEHILSEN 

GREETINGS FROM SUNSET VILLA 
Spring Greetings from Sunset Villa where we will start to get busy after a long 

winter of quietness around the park. Every season is beautiful out here but in the 

spring we see the rebirth of the land and enjoy the music of the birds. Please 

check our web-site, www.sunsetvilla.org. 

We have many exciting things coming up this year! 

Membership is due by April 1, 2017 

Thursday, April 2 – the Restaurant re-opens for the year. We are glad to have 

Anna and Benny back but they will be retiring and we are looking for a new ten-

ant to carry on with Danish traditional meals. 

Friday, April 7- the Geritol Gang is back to work around the park and a great 

amount of socializing by the men. Breakfast and lunch are served for a nominal 

fee. 

Sunday, April 9 is our AGM. We are asking you to get involved with the man-

agement of the Club. 

Stay tuned for more events and updates! 

Our Craft Guild is changing and we have many plans for this year. Stay tuned for 

this information and plan to come out to enjoy the fellowship. 

Best Wishes from your friends at Sunset Villa. 
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SATURDAY MARCH 25th, at 1:00pm 

òBADEHOTELLETó  
We will watch the last 3 episodes of Season 1 of 

the popular Danish TV series “Badehotellet”, 

which is taking place on Andersen’s Badehotel 

(Andersen’s Beach Hotel) by the sea in North 

West Jutland in the 1920s and 1930s.  
 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT WE WILL BE  

WATCHING 3 EPISODES THIS TIME 

 SO WE WILL BE STARTING AT 1:00pm 

 

NB: We will start watching Season 2 in June! 

MOVIE AFTERNOONS: 

SATURDAY APRIL 29th, 2:00pm 

Everybody is always welcome  

at the movie afternoons  

Refreshments will be served !  

òFLASKEPOST FRA Pó  
Siblings Samuel and Magdalena, who grew up in a 

religious sect, suddenly disappear. Years later, in 

the Police Headquarters in Copenhagen, Police 

Inspector Carl Mørck and his assistant Assad, 

receive an 8-year old message in a bottle, contain-

ing a cry for help from a boy held captive. Carl 

and Assad quickly realize that there is a connec-

tion between the 2 cases. They manage to dig their 

way into the religious community, and to track 

down a man who leaves behind a trail of abduc-

tions and murders….abductions and murders 

which were never reported, for some strange  

reason...……. 

Time is limited, and in the hunt to rescue the children before it is too late, the 

police is forced to realize that having a belief is closely related to life and death. 

DANISH MOVIE  FROM 2016 by Jussi Adler Olsen 

NO ENGLISH SUBTITLES 
(not recommended for children under the age of 15) 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiur6rMrpfRAhVH0YMKHcMSDksQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.co.uk%2FBadehotellet-Season-DVD-Lars-Ranthe%2Fdp%2FB00RFLT39G&psig=AFQjCNFU3berTV3Yg69866CG_n5NYhqaUg
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IN MEMORIAM 

  Date       Attendance          Amount 
January 1 33   $310 

January 5 (GAC) 31   $403 

January 8 24   $270 

January 15 41   $315 

January 22 35   $610 

January 29 39   $388 

February 5 38   $325 

February 12 23   $390 

February 19 36   $520 

February 26 115  $1,365 

ATTENDANCE & COLLECTION 

SHEILA HILLERUP 
Passed away unexpectedly, but peacefully  

February 22nd, 2017 in Milton, at age 65.  

Sheila is survived by her best friend in life,  

her husband Eigil,  

her daughter Ingrid, and her mother Dorothy. 

HIL DIG, FRELSER OG FORSONER 
 

Kærligheden, hjertegløden 

stærkere var her end døden; 

heller giver du end tager, 

ene derfor dig behager 

korsets død i vores sted. 
 

Du, som har dig selv mig givet, 

lad i dig mig elske livet, 

så for dig kun hjertet banker, 

så kun du i mine tanker 

er den dybe sammenhæng! 
 

Skønt jeg må som blomsten visne, 

skønt min hånd og barm må isne, 

du, jeg tror, kan det så mage, 

at jeg døden ej skal smage, 

du betalte syndens sold. 
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DANISH LUTHERAN CHURCH  

OF TORONTO 
72 Finch Avenue West, Toronto, ON, M2N 2H4 

Phone in Church Hall: 416-222-0990 

Website: www.dlctoronto.on.ca 
 

   Danish Lutheran Church of Toronto 

Pastor  Kenneth Berg    416-222-2494 

 72 Finch Ave. West   dlctoronto@rogers.com 

 Toronto, ON, M2N 2H4   (office closed Mondays) 
 

Chair  Sune Overgaard    416-709-3139 

 4105 Treetop Crescent   suneovergaard@  

 Mississauga, ON, L5L 2L6 hotmail.com 
 

Vice-Chair  Lilly Nielsen    905-665-3080 

 22 Carroll St.   lillyn@rogers.com 

 Whitby, ON, L1N 7Y4 
 

Treasurer  Lisa McConnell   905-459-3850 

 84 Carberry Cres.  lpetersen@rogers.com 

 Brampton, ON, L6V 2E9 
 

Secretary  Jannie Decoste    905-272-4631 

 629 Claymeadow Avenue  jdecoste@rogers.com 

 Mississauga, ON, L5B 4H7 
 

Trustees  Gerda Andersen   416-483-7413 

 Joan Skovhoj    905-642-8748 

 John Uffe    416-424-1370 

 Audrey Urszulan   416-702-8651 

 

Activity Contacts 
Bazaars  Liselotte Østergaard   905-898-3779 

 Lisa McConnell   905-459-3850 

 Lis Søndergaard   519-821-9296 

 Gurli Ahlgreen    416-653-8414 

 

Folkdancers  Audrey Urszulan   416-702-8651 

 

Golden Age Club  Lilly Nielsen    905-665-3080 

 

Children’s Hour  Liselotte Østergaard   905-898-3779 

 

Music Director Rikke Krabbenhøft  647-887-9434 

 

KirkeHilsen  Helle Overgaard   416-272-2394 

     hellemaiovergaard@

     hotmail.com 

 Audrey Urszulan   416-702-8651 

 

Kirke Hilsen is published six times a year, 575 copies, plus online distribution 

on www.dlctoronto.on.ca 


